
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

Financial Aid Data Collection (FADC) 
19/20 Aid Year 

 
 

 
  

Information Technology Services (ITS) announces that the Financial Aid 
Data Collection for the 19/20 Aid Year will open on October 6, 2020.  
 
Changes in this collection include the following: 
 

• Fund Code Maximum Award Amounts (modified) 
• Discontinue collection of the Perkins Loan (modified) 
• Modifications to the Financial Aid Data Element Dictionary (DED)  
• ODI error notification for tables submitted without data (new) 
• Disable the APEX Load button (modified) 

 
NOTE: All institutions will be required to perform an initial extraction by 
October 13, 2020. Please ensure you can log on to the Apex extraction 
application prior to October 6th to confirm credentials have not expired. If 
you receive an invalid account or password error, please contact the ITS 
Helpdesk at 706-583-2001 for assistance. Extractions cannot begin until 
the collection opens. 
 
IMPACT: No changes were made to the to the Banner components of the 
FADC 19/20 collection. No new software is needed.  
 
PREREQUISITE: Institutions must run the Banner FISAP Process 
(RORFS20) prior to extracting for the 19/20 collection. 
 
This release includes the following documentation: 
 

• FADC User Guide 
• FADC Test Plan  
• FADC On-Demand Training 
• Banner Cross-Reference (SOAXREF) User Guide 



https://www.usg.edu/georgia_best/application_development_and_support/data_collections
https://youtu.be/7K-0cLHzsSk
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fusg.service-now.com%2Fusgsp&data=02%7C01%7Cclaire.moyer%40usg.edu%7Cb7dba235e5f14d1b564208d7eaa66d02%7C4711f877fb3a4f11aaab3c496800c23d%7C0%7C0%7C637235872816142422&sdata=zTKLamB4pyhpScjC7yESA5agqFwYvzpFMOJQsYalrJA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usg.edu%2Fcustomer_services%2Fservice_level_guidelines&data=02%7C01%7Cclaire.moyer%40usg.edu%7Cb7dba235e5f14d1b564208d7eaa66d02%7C4711f877fb3a4f11aaab3c496800c23d%7C0%7C0%7C637235872816152417&sdata=C3A0tPxPoduKqB15FCeg0L6HQK9%2B2zsYXSJoNSNFmnc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usg.edu%2Fcustomer_services%2Fservice_level_guidelines&data=02%7C01%7Cclaire.moyer%40usg.edu%7Cb7dba235e5f14d1b564208d7eaa66d02%7C4711f877fb3a4f11aaab3c496800c23d%7C0%7C0%7C637235872816152417&sdata=C3A0tPxPoduKqB15FCeg0L6HQK9%2B2zsYXSJoNSNFmnc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstatus.usg.edu%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cclaire.moyer%40usg.edu%7Cb7dba235e5f14d1b564208d7eaa66d02%7C4711f877fb3a4f11aaab3c496800c23d%7C0%7C0%7C637235872816152417&sdata=aIeNd90CE0xumc3Caf6JOflU7iJ%2FMWpj9SyFG54jLgs%3D&reserved=0
http://www.usg.edu/its

